
 

 

 
           Jඎඇൾ 4, 2023 
 

Tඁൾ Mඈඌඍ Hඈඅඒ Tඋංඇංඍඒ 
 

Glory to the Father, the Son, and 
the Holy Spirit; to God who is, 
who was, and who is to come. 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
6603 Cඁඋංඌඍඈඉඁൾඋ Dඋංඏൾ 
St. Louis, MO 63129 
 
Parish Office Hours 
   Monday—Friday  
  8:00 a.m.—4:30 p.m. 
  
Phone:  314.846.8207 
Email: queenparish@qasstl.org 

 
Queen of All Saints School 
Phone:  314.846.0506 
Fax:  314.846.4939 
 
 
www.qasstl.org 

Qඎൾൾඇ ඈൿ Aඅඅ Sൺංඇඍඌ 
Cൺඍඁඈඅංർ Cඁඎඋർඁ 

Sൺർඋൺආൾඇඍ ඈൿ Tඁൾ Eඎർඁൺඋංඌඍ 
Sඎඇൽൺඒ Mൺඌඌ 
 Saturday 5:00 p.m. 
 Sunday 7:30, 9:00, and 10:30 a.m., 12 Noon 
 
Wൾൾ඄ൽൺඒ Mൺඌඌൾඌ 
 Monday — Friday 6:15 a.m. and 8:15 a.m. 
 Saturday 8:15 a.m. 
    
Eඎർඁൺඋංඌඍංർ Aൽඈඋൺඍංඈඇ 
 Tuesday 9:00 a.m.—7:00p.m. 
 
Pൾඋඉൾඍඎൺඅ Hൾඅඉ Dൾඏඈඍංඈඇඌ ൺඇൽ Bൾඇൾൽංർඍංඈඇ 
 Tuesday 7:00 p.m. 
 
Sൺർඋൺආൾඇඍ ඈൿ Rൾർඈඇർංඅංൺඍංඈඇ 
  Tuesday  following the 6:15 a.m. and 8:15 a.m. Masses 
  Tuesday  6:00 - 7:00 p.m.   
 Saturday  7:30 a.m. - 8:00 a.m. and 4:00 p.m. - 4:45 p.m.  
   Anytime please call the rectory. 

 A Pਁ਒ਉਓਈ ਆਏ਒ ਔਈਅ Pਅਏਐ਌ਅ 

 
 

Over 60 people attended the Heritage Luncheon 
that was held in the Parish Hall last Thursday.  
Entertainment was provided by members of the 
Variety Guild.  Heritage Luncheons will resume in 
the fall. 



 

 

Mission Statement 
 

As members of Queen of All Saints Parish, we are a community united in the 
Catholic faith, nourished by the Eucharist, and sent to make Christ known to 
all through word and deed. 
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Pൺඌඍඈඋ 
Father Patrick Hambrough 

314.380.4020 
phambrough@archstl.org 

 
Pൺඋඈർඁංൺඅ Vංർൺඋ 

Father Joseph Detwiler 
314.380.4021  

detwiler@qasstl.org 
 

Dൾൺർඈඇඌ 
Deacon Richard Schellhase 

314.846.8207  
Deacon Joseph Wingbermuehle 

314.846.8207  
 

Eඅൾආൾඇඍൺඋඒ Sർඁඈඈඅ 
Pඋංඇർංඉൺඅ 

Ann Bender 
314.380.4025  

bendera@qasstl.org 
 

Cඈඈඋൽංඇൺඍඈඋ  ඈൿ  
Rൾඅං඀ංඈඎඌ Eൽඎർൺඍංඈඇ 

Leslie Pollman 
314.380.4011  

pollmanl@qasstl.org 
 

Pൺඋංඌඁ Sർඁඈඈඅ ඈൿ Rൾඅං඀ංඈඇ 
Dංඋൾർඍඈඋ 

Leanne Buback 
314.380.4011 

bubackl@qasstl.org 
 

Yඈඎඍඁ Mංඇංඌඍൾඋ 
Anna Hackett 
314.846.8207 

hacketta@qasstl.org 
 

Lංඍඎඋ඀ංർൺඅ Mඎඌංർ 
Christopher Dunn 

314.846.8207 ext 509 
dunnc@qasstl.org 

 
Cඁංඅൽ Sൺൿൾඍඒ Cඈඈඋൽංඇൺඍඈඋ 

Pam VonderHaar 
314.846.8207 

Vonderhaarp@qasstl.org 
 
 

Mൺඌඌ Iඇඍൾඇඍංඈඇඌ ൺඇൽ Rൾൺൽංඇ඀ඌ Pൺඌඍඈඋൺඅ Sඍൺൿൿ 

Sඍൾඐൺඋൽඌඁංඉ  
Tඁൾ Mඈඌඍ Hඈඅඒ Tඋංඇංඍඒ 

 

“For God so loved the world that He gave His only Son…”  JOHN 3:16 
 
Is your love conditional?  Is there a price others have to pay to receive 
your love and forgiveness?  Are you generous with your time, skills, 
money and possessions?  If you give someone something, do you expect 
something in return?  Do you give your time freely or do you “fit it in” 
when it’s convenient for you?  God desires a personal relationship with 
us so much that He gave us His Son, unconditionally!  Pray for a 
grateful and generous heart.  

 

Monday, June 5 - St. Boniface 
 Tobit 1:3; 2:1-8/Mark 12:1-12 
     6:15 a.m. Lisa Berra (†) 
     8:15 a.m. Henry and Jane Purk (†) 
Tuesday, June 6 - St. Norbert 
 Tobit 2:9-14/Mark 12:13-17 
 6:15 a.m.                    Matthew Schuler (Birthday) 
     8:15 a.m. Irene Becker (†) 
Wednesday, June 7  
 Tobit 3:1-11, 16-17/Mark 12:18-27 
 6:15 a.m. John Willett (†) 
     8:15 a.m. Bernadette Godfrey (†)   
Thursday, June 8  
 Tobit 6:10-11; 7:1, 9-17; 8:4-9/Mark 12:28-34 
 6:15 a.m.                     Stan Kreskow, Sr. (†) 
     8:15 a.m. Loretta Schumacher (†) 
Friday, June 9 - St. Ephrem 
 Tobit 11:5-17/Mark 12:35-37 
 6:15 a.m. Carol Hedgecoth (†)   
     8:15 a.m. Dorothy Nadolny (†)   
Saturday, June 10  
 Tobit 12:1, 5-15, 20/Mark 12:38-44 
 8:15 a.m. Louis & Gary Hardesty (†)  
 5:00 p.m. Sally Barnowski (†)  
Sunday, June 11 - The Most Holy Body and Blood of Christ 
 Deuteronomy 8:2-3, 14-16/1 Corinthians 10:16-17/John 6:51-58 
     7:30 a.m.           Terri Haseltine (†) 
 9:00 a.m. Tanara Millburg (†)   
   10:30 a.m.              For the People   
 12:00 Noon Catherine Schuch (†)  

Sunday Mass (Live Video Mass Streaming) 
 9:00 a.m.  
 10:30 a.m. 
 
Weekday Masses (Live Video Mass Streaming) 
 Monday—Saturday 
 8:15 a.m. 



 

 

Fඋඈආ ඈඎඋ Pൺඌඍඈඋ 
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Dear Parishioners, 
  

  How heavy are you guys? 
  There’s a story about a huge fortress on a hill overlooking the town of Weinsberg, 
Germany.  One day, back in feudal times, the fortress was surrounded by an enemy.  
The commander of the enemy troops was determined to punish those hiding behind 
the fortress, especially the men who had rebelled against him.  “Death to them all!”  
Despite these bloodthirsty intentions, though, he did proclaim that women and 
children would be spared.  He declared a certain day for their exit from the fortress 
and went so far as to allow each woman to bring one valuable possession with her. 
     Imagine his amazement and frustration when he saw each woman leave the fortress with her husband on 
her back. 
     So, like I asked, how heavy are you guys?  I’d sure like to take all of you with me as I go from the 
southernmost part of St. Louis County to the westernmost. 
     As I mentioned to a few of you a last week, the first phone call hinting that I might be transferred came the 
day before Palm Sunday.  I knew that our Personnel Board (a group of priests that we elect to advise the 
Archbishop on assignments) had taken a few days away from St. Louis to begin the process of priest’s 
assignments, which figured to be many in light of what was happening with All Things New.  I was surprised 
that I was called so quickly after their meetings and further surprised when Chesterfield was mentioned, 
especially since I had indicated on our surveys that, if I were to be moved, I wanted to stay in South City or 
South County.  I may have grown up north, in Normandy, but I’ve spent 25 years south.  I like it here. 
     That April 1st phone call asked what I thought of taking Ascension Parish.  After a few seconds of thought 
I said if that’s where the archbishop wants me to go, I’ll go.  The priest on the line said, “You hesitated.  Why 
did you hesitate?”  “Because,” I answered, “I like where I am, both the parish and the locale.  I would prefer to 
stay.”  “Well,” said he, “this is just a preliminary call, a sounding out.”  Immediately I began praying they 
would change their mind.  They didn’t. 
     Last weekend I concelebrated the Mass of Priestly Ordination for our five new priests.  It’s impossible for 
any priest attending an ordination to not reflect back on his ordination day, to remember the prayers, readings, 
and people; to remember the thoughts one had when it was you laying prostrate on the floor during the Litany 
of the Saints; when it was you having your hands anointed with Sacred Chrism; you receiving a chalice, you 
being vested with priestly vestments.  So many emotions, memories, and prayers flood your heart, mind, and 
soul - when it was you.  Or when it was you taking that vow of obedience.  I never thought on my ordination 
day, as I placed my hands into the hands of Archbishop May and promised obedience to him and his 
successors, that one day, when my archbishop and archdiocese needed me to say yes, that I would say no.  For 
reasons perhaps known only to God and him, the archbishop believes that for now the best way for me to help 
this archdiocese is to be at Ascension Parish.  I don’t claim to understand it or like it, but I’ll go. 
     I go with hope and confidence.  If there’s one thing I’ve learned in the priesthood it’s that the people of 
God are wonderful everywhere.  Each one of my assignments has allowed me a front row seat as I see Jesus 
Christ work among his Disciples.  It’s inspiring and amazing and I thank God for the privilege.  You have been 
that amazing people.  I know I’ll find more of the same at Ascension. 
     You’re getting three nice guys here.  Your new pastor, Fr. Murphy, and one of the associates, Fr. D’Amico, 
were one year behind me in the seminary.  They were ordained in January, 1987.  Fr. Hopmeir was ordained in 
January, 1991.  Fr. Murphy has called me already and is excited to be coming to Queen of All Saints.  He’ll be 
a good pastor to you. 
     At least I’ll be here for the picnic.  I’m looking forward to two great days of good fun and good food, a very 
special gathering for our parish and community.  Pray that God blesses us with terrific weather.      
 
     May God bless all of you.     
 
 

      Fr. Hambrough 
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Pඋൺඒ ൿඈඋ ඍඁൾ Sංർ඄  
Tඁංඌ Wൾൾ඄ Iඇ Oඎඋ Pൺඋංඌඁ 

 
Sඎඇൽൺඒ:  June 4 
    7:15 p.m.   Life Teen -  
             Youth Ministry Center 
 

Mඈඇൽൺඒ:  June 5 
    7:00 p.m.   Boy Scout Meeting - Cafeteria 
    7:00 p.m.   Endow - ARC 
             (Adult Resource Center) 
 

Tඎൾඌൽൺඒ: June 6 
    9:00 a.m.    Eucharistic Adoration -      
             Church 
    7:00 p.m.   Devotions - Church 
    7:00 p.m.   SVDP Holy Couponers -  
             School Basement 
 

Wൾൽඇൾඌൽൺඒ: June 7 
     2:00 p.m.   SVDP Committee Meeting -  
             Church Hall  
    6:15 p.m.   Variety Guild Meeting - ARC 
             (Adult Resource Center) 
 

Tඁඎඋඌൽൺඒ:  June 8 
    7:00 p.m.   ACTS Women’s Group - ARC 
             (Adult Resource Center) 
    7:15 p.m.   LUX - Youth Ministry Center 
 

Fඋංൽൺඒ:  June 9 
    6:00 p.m.   Parish Picnic    
         

Sൺඍඎඋൽൺඒ: June 10 
    6:30 a.m.     Men of St. Joseph -  
              Church Hall 
   10:00 a.m.   Parish Picnic  

Rൾඌඍ Iඇ Pൾൺർൾ 
 

    Please pray for the repose of the soul of 
parishioner, John Courtois, husband of Dee Courtois.    
May he, and all the faithful departed, rest in peace. 

Lංൿൾ Aൿඍൾඋ Lඈඌඌ 
 

    Together we can find hope through helping each 
other! Please come join other widows/widowers 
from QAS on Sunday, June 11th.  Meetings are the 
second Sunday of every month at 1pm in the ARC 
(Adult Resource Center) in the Church Hall.   
    For more information please contact Carol  
Susanka at 314-606-8112. 

W.I.N.G.S. Uඉർඈආංඇ඀ Eඏൾඇඍ 
   (Widowed in Need Gather Socially) 

  
     WINGS will be hosting an Anniversary Mass on 
Wednesday, June 21st at 8:15am.  Mass will be 
followed by breakfast in the Church Hall. 
 
     Please call Jo Ann Cassidy at 314-293-7075 or 
Gerri Zeman at 314-680-4687 if you wish to attend.   
 
     Please RSVP by Thursday, June 15th. 

Mary Ann Amato 
Rebecca Barczewski 
Bob Basse 
Pat Basse 
Debbie Bayless 
Susan Beckner 
Loretta Borchetta 
Wendy Brown 
Lynda Burke 
Eileen Buxton 
Jerry Claywell 
Patti Cruthis 
Gloria J. Davis 
Ron Dieckmann 
Ron Donze 
Norma Esker 
Carol Faust 
Delores Fleischmann 
Ruth Frahm 
Jane Gacioch 
Jerry Garrett 
Pauline Green 
Ken Hagemann 
Nancy Hasenstab 
Diane Jones 
Pat Keller 
Shirley Kennedy 
Bill Kerbler 
Steve Kohner 
Steve Laux 
Loretta Lewandowski 
Noah Leyza 
Jason Loring 
Michael Maniaci 
Robert Massey 
Jackie McClanahan 
Missy McMullen 
Jerome McNamara 

Amy Meadows 
Gary Meadows 
Annie (Pozzo) Meahl  
Carmen Molett 
Greg Mueller 
Kelly Mueller 
Marie Murphy 
David Murrell 
Rosemary Nagy 
Mary Beth Napoli 
Ruby O’Driscoll 
Helga Ogent 
Jack Pfeffer 
Cynthia Pozzo 
Kathleen Pozzo 
Neri Prichard 
Tim Rafferty 
Gerri Rebman 
David Rodgers 
Diane Romano 
Steve Sallwasser 
Marilyn Sammelman 
Patricia Schmitt 
Logan Schneider 
Scott Sindelar 
Belinda Spencer 
Norma Stillman 
David Sullivan 
Kathryn Sullivan 
Karen Thaman 
Will VonderHaar 
Michael Werschling 
Jeffrey Williams 
Linda Winston 
Ronald Winston 
Bob Zaitz 



 

 

Sൺඅൺൽ Dඈඇൺඍංඈඇඌ Nൾൾൽൾൽ  
Fඈඋ Sඍ. Pൺඍඋංർ඄ Cൾඇඍൾඋ 

 
     Queen of All Saints collects bagged salads and 
bottles of dressing on the first Wednesday of each 
month. Please place your donations in the coolers on 
the front porch of 129 Staehle Ct. before 9:30 a.m. 
on the first Wednesday of each month. The need is 
always great as a meal for 250 homeless people is 
served every day.  
     For more information about this donation please 
call Sheila Treptow at 314-846-4015.  
     For more information about St. Patrick’s Center 
meal program contact Katie Joseph at 
kjoseph@stpatrickcenter.org or 314-802-1976. 

Tඁൾ Mඈඌඍ Hඈඅඒ Tඋංඇංඍඒ                                                          Jඎඇൾ 4, 2023                   
Bൺൻඒ Bඈඍඍඅൾ Dඋංඏൾ 

  
     The QAS annual baby bottle drive is now 
underway.  Please bring your baby bottle back to 
church on Fathers Day weekend with your donation 
for South County Pregnancy Help Center.  This 
amazing organization, right here is 63129, is on the 
front line helping women choose life for their unborn 
child. 
GREAT NEWS: Donations of $100 or more qualify 
for a TAX CREDIT in addition to a tax 
deduction.  Checks must be made payable to So 
County Pregnancy Help Center. 
Thanks for praying for the unborn! 

Eඑඉൾർඍൺඇඍ Mඈඍඁൾඋ’ඌ Bඅൾඌඌංඇ඀ 
 

    June 11th is the “second Sunday of the month” 
and therefore is the expectant mother’s blessing.  
This special blessing will take place following the 
9:00 a.m. and 10:30 a.m. Masses.  All those 
expecting a child, through their pregnancy or 
awaiting adoption of a child, are encouraged to come 
for this blessing every month.   

Pඋൺඒൾඋ Sඍඎൽඒ Gඋඈඎඉ  
 

     Wednesday, June 14th is the next session of the 
Prayer Study Group.  This group meets in the 
Church Hall at 9am.  For more information please 
contact Jackie McClanahan at 314-392-3430 or 
email at jackiemcclanahan12@gmail.com. 

Lൾඍ’ඌ Pඅൺඒ Cൺඋൽඌ 
 

    Come one, come all!  There will be cards, 
dominos, or any game you want to play, in the 
Church Hall on June 14th, 12:00 noon until  
2:30 p.m. 
    It’s free, and cake, coffee, and tea will be served.  
Make it a special day.  Bring your spouse, a friend, 
or a shut-in. 
    The only time cards will be cancelled on the 2nd 
Wednesday of each month is if there is a Funeral 
Luncheon in the Hall. 

Aඇඇඎൺඅ Mංඌඌංඈඇ Cඈඈඉൾඋൺඍංඏൾ Mංඌඌංඈඇ Aඉඉൾൺඅ 
Diocese of Mandeville, Jamaica 

 
     When we think of Jamaica, we think of Ocho 
Rios, beautiful beaches, vacations and wonderful 
scenery.  But, just beyond all of that, Jamaica is 
among the poorest countries in our hemisphere and 
the Diocese of Mandeville is the poorest of the three 
dioceses in Jamaica.  Many of the people have no 
running water.  Many youth are “functionally 
illiterate,” there is an alarming number of destitute 
elderly and abandoned children, and the average 
Sunday collection is 10% of the operating cost at 
half of our parishes.  The Diocese of Mandeville is 
VERY POOR! 
     Each year, a missionary is assigned to our parish 
by our diocesan Mission Office for an appeal asking 
our assistance for ministries to assist the very poor.  
On the weekend of June 10th/11th we will welcome 
Fr. Gary Wiesmann for our annual mission appeal on 
behalf of the DIOCESE OF MANDEVILLE, 
Jamaica.  In our second collection, please consider 
supporting the evangelization programs and outreach 
to the extremely poor people of this diocese. 
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Lංඍඎඋ඀ංർൺඅ Mංඇංඌඍൾඋඌ - Jඎඇൾ 10-11 

 Presider Lectors Ushers 

5:00 p.m.   
 (Sat) 

Fr. Detwiler Dave Horne 
Jackie Horne 

Mike Serati 
Bev Brynda 
Bill Brynda 

7:30 a.m. Fr. Hambrough Barb Mantia 
Rebecca 
Froelke 
 

Jeannine Sinak 
Bob Sinak 
John Reinhold 
 

9:00 a.m. Fr. Detwiler Bob Ryan 
Lori Dulle 
 

Jean Ryan 
Rich Mantia 
Volunteer 

10:30 a.m. 
 

Fr. Hambrough Helen Fogarty 
Shelia 
Dettmann 

Dave Little 
Ray Hapak 
Michelle Hapak 

12:00 p.m. Fr. Detwiler Theresa Mills Teresa Walsh 
Luke Walsh 

Oൿൿൾඋඍඈඋඒ 

 Offertory 
 

05/29/23 

WeShare 
 

05/29/23 

Offertory $  17,274.00   $    4,816.64   

Loose $       493.00  

Capital Improvement $       330.00  

Tuition Assistance $       180.00 $        25.00   

Saint Vincent de Paul $       350.00 $        95.00   

Cardinal Glennon $         55.00  

Catholic Home Mission $       372.00  

Catholic Communication $       165.00  

St. Louis Review $         30.00  

Gඅൾඇඇඈඇ Sඎඇൽൺඒ 
    

 
When SSM Health Cardinal Glennon Children’s Hospital opened its doors as 
the nation’s first free-standing Catholic pediatric hospital, a promise was made 
to the community that any child in need of care would be welcomed,  
regardless of whether their parents could afford to pay. That promise still 
holds true today.  
 
The generosity of the faithful made Cardinal Glennon a reality in 1956. Still 
today, the faithful uphold our Mission of faith-filled services: Through our 
exceptional health care services, we reveal the healing presence of God. 
 
Queen of All Saints please join us in helping make miracles possible by  
making a gift during Glennon Sunday weekend, June 3-4, online at hƩps://
glennonsunday.org/faith. On behalf of our patients and families, may God 
bless you for providing hope, healing, faith and compassion to every child 
who walks through the doors at SSM Health Cardinal Glennon. 
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Nൾඐ Pൺඋංඌඁංඈඇൾඋඌ 

We welcome the following new families to our parish: the Werkmeister family, 
the Mahfood family and Mr. Edwin Schuch (no picture available). 

Stephen and Jennifer Werkmeister and 
their daughters, Gabriella and Hailey. 

Mike and Jenny Mahfood and their  
children, Mateo and Marisol. 
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LET’S GROW YOUR BUSINESS 
Place Your Ad Here  

and Support Our Parish!
 

CONTACT ME Jon Becker
 

jbecker@4LPi.com • (800) 950-9952 x2536
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Interior/Exterior Renovations, Roofing,  
Tree & Stump Removal Services

Call or Text: 314-517-9699 
stlonecall@gmail.com

ONE CALLONE CALL
Like us on 

Facebook for 
10% Off  

@oncecallstl

Welker Family Dentistry
(314) 846-0101 • 5709 Telegraph Road

Chet E. Welker, D.D.S. 
Ashley V. Welker, D.D.S.

• Most Insurance Accepted 
• Evening Appointments Available 
• Located in the Dierbergs Plaza 
• Queen of All Saints Parishioner

We look forward to your smile!

Call me FREE, NO OBLIGATION

KEVIN KLIPSCH 
Medicare Benefits Advisor 
Insurance Broker/Agent 

314-583-0245 | 636-543-6265 
KlipschKevin@gmail.com 

www.MedicareBenefitsAdvisor.net

MEDICARE?
I Can Help With: 

• Medicare • Medicare Advantage  
• Medicare Supplement • Prescription Drug Plans 

• Multiple Carriers • And So Much More!

MAYO PLUMBING CO., INC.
NEW RESIDENTIAL • COMMERCIAL • REMODEL • REPAIRS

JOHN BUETTNER
314-293-1776 • Cell 314-280-4808 • mayoplumbingjohn@gmail.com

3074 Crystal Lake Drive, St. Louis, MO 63129
30+ Years Experience • Licensed, Bonded, Union 

Missouri

CatholicMatch.com/MO

314-353-1101


